July 19, 2019 meeting of the Monroe County Highway Committee


Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m., by Chairman Cedric Schnitzler.

Members present: David Pierce, Paul Steele, Jim Schroeder and Cedric Schnitzler.
Members absent: Sharon Folcey
Others present:  Office Manager – Becky Pitel, Highway Commissioner-David Ohnstad, County Supervisor – Al McCoy, Monroe County Residents – Tom Pleuss and John Pleuss.
1.  Period of Public Comment – Tom Pleuss inquired why the section of County Highway ET from State Highway 12 to Gondola Road is not getting done.  Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad stated that the intersection of US Hwy 12 is at WDOT project.  Ohnstad furthered to explain the project status and the funding sources involved.  Mr. Pleuss wanted to see the project design, which there is none at this time.  Ohnstad explained that the funding source is not a grant and that once we have a project scope we will hold a public hearing to address any questions or concerns.  John Pleuss feels that the City of Tomah is not being concerned with water control and expressed that they have not notified any one of the project plans at this time.
2. Last Meeting Minutes-Motion to approve the minutes of the June 21, 2019 regular meeting made by David Pierce, seconded by Paul Steele.  All ayes, motion carried.
3.
Payrolls presented as follows:


      
      Check Date -
06/20/2019     
   
     Check Date – 07/05/2019     
      



Field Personnel -           $ 80,291.58

Field Personnel - $ 81,062.59
      

 

 Administration -  
 $ 7,037.62   

Administration -   $   7,037.61
        




   Total-
           $ 87,329.20

              Total -   $ 88,100.20



 4.
 Vouchers presented as follows:
 

Month Vouchers -
$58,355.52
5.  Budget Adjustment (Discussion & Decision)

Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad provided the committee with a copy of a Budget Adjustment needed for work that has been completed for improvements at the Sparta Sand Pit.  These improvements are to accommodate a new DOT scale platform which were not reflected in the 2019 budget document.  WISDOT will reimburse the department $60K for the work.  However, the department needed to provide reasonable approach grades, correct drainage conflicts with the addition to the dog shelter and reduce the shelter parking and heavy truck traffic.  This adjustment has passed the Finance committee already, contingent upon the Highway Committee approval.  Discussion arose about the water flowing into the Storage Facility west of the property.  Paul Steele inquired if we could possibly place rip rap or something to slow the water flow down.  Motion made by David Pierce to approve the budget adjustment of $75K from County Routine Maintenance to the Capital Assets Facilities line item, seconded by Jim Schroeder.  All ayes, motion carried.
6.  Commissioner Report (Discussion)
· Highway Commissioner Ohnstad anticipates getting project authorization for the STP Rural in the next couple of weeks.  Then we can start selecting a design engineer.  The CTH PP project is scheduled for 2022 and the CTH ET project is scheduled for 2021.  
· The STP for local projects and participation in the bridge program is coming up as well.  The county will be submitting a project request for the CTH PP Bridge and the CTH U Bridge.  We have also heard interest from the Town of LaGrange and the Town of Wilton for bridge projects.  

· Commissioner Ohnstad distributed a copy of a news release for the County Highway U Bridge being restricted to 10 tons.  We could have restricted the bridge to one lane but that would have made the bridge narrow and would have eliminated truck traffic as well.  It would cost a lot of money to repair the bridge, which does not make any sense when the bridge actually needs to be replaced.

· Ohnstad handed out a copy of the projected Transportation and Public Works Budget from the state.  This projection would increase the Transportation Fund, but it will depend again on how it is determined to split the fund if we actually see an increase in Transportation Aids.  

· Ohnstad distributed a copy of an email that he sent to the Safety Director at Martins Bulk Milk service in Wilton.  The department had another issue with a Martin’s truck driver driving too fast in a work zone area.  Noted that we had an incident just this last winter in which resulted in an accident causing damage to county equipment.  Thankfully, neither one of the drivers were injured.  At this time, he has not heard back from Martin’s Bulk Milk Safety Director.  The Wisconsin State Patrol is more than happy to monitor this truck traffic, especially around work zones.

·  The Graber Family has obtained permits for TODS signs on the state highways.  However, they will need to obtain clearance from the County Zoning for signage on the county highways.  See correspondence email for more details.
· The CTH M project is moving along.  Jewell & Associates is working with the last 4 land owners for easements.  The utilities are being relocated.  We are hoping to be ready for paving late August to early September.

· We need to finish the paving by the Wilton Salt Building.

· We have finished the 2017 flood damage last week on CTH A.

· The State Highways Federal Highways flood damage from 2018 is complete, but we have a long ways to go on the County Federal Highways flood damage from 2018.

· There is a raft of damage that still needs to be done for FEMA on the county highways from the 2018 flood.

· CTH Q is almost done.  We have some trimming up to do on both ends and little erosion in Junior Vieth’s property.

· The CTH A hill is almost complete.  We are still dealing with a couple of property owners due to run off from last summer.  We did get the sand cleaned up out of the neighbor’s field.

· CTH Q Bridge is done.

· CTH N Bridge has had its final walk thru.  It would be open to traffic as of yesterday.

· The bridge in the Village of Kendall will be done possibly next week.  It just needs the approaches completed.

· The field staff is back up to full status.  We had a driver leave us this spring that has come back to the department.  We have also filled the Accounts Clerk position in the office.

· County Board Supervisor Al McCoy addressed concerns with Bruce Humphrey’s driveway on CTH B.  Apparently the culvert is flooded again and is washing out the other side of CTH B.  Noting that this is a field driveway.  Highway Commissioner Ohnstad is going to go out and look at the driveway again.

· Mr. McCoy also inquired when the signage for the ATV UTV routes were going to be done in the Town of Little Falls.  Ohnstad stated that the Traffic Control Specialist should be starting this next week.

7.  Set Next Month Meeting Date (Discussion & Decision)

Motion made by David Pierce to hold the next monthly Highway Committee meeting on August 23rd at 9 a.m., seconded by Jim Schroeder.  All ayes, motion carried.
8.  Future Agenda Items
Motion to adjourn at 10:40 a.m. by Jim Schroeder seconded by David Pierce.  All ayes, motion carried.
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